
  

Circular Letter no: 2021/00012 
 

 

DATED:   19 August 2021  

 

TO:  MEMBERS AND EMPLOYERS IN THE MOTOR INDUSTRY  

 

NOTICE:  NOTICE FOR OFFICE CLOSURE OF THE MIBCO KWAZULU NATAL 

OFFICES 

 

MIBCO KWAZULU NATAL has had multiple positive COVID-19 test cases on its staff 

members, both in the Pinetown and Richards Bay offices within this week. 

Both employees stationed in Richards Bay have tested positive. Multiple employees in the 

Pinetown office have also tested positive. 

The following therefore applies: 

 Richards Satellite Office is closed from 19  August 2021 to 27 August 2021; reopens 

30 August 2021 

 Pinetown Office will be closed on 20 August 2021, and reopens 23 August 2021. 

We shall administer fogging and cleaning in both offices. 

The following contact details applies in the meantime: 

Regional Secretary:   Sphelele.Nyuswa@mibco.org.za 

General Enquiries:   MIBCO.KZN@mibco.org.za 

Credit Control:    Returns@mibco.org.za 

Funds:     KZNProv@mibco.org.za 

Legal:     Shainel.Mohanlal@mibco.org.za 

All MIBCO Offices can be contacted on telephone number:  0861 664 226 

The MIBCO Team 
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